Road 2 Resiliency August Coalition Meeting

8/3/2020

Via Zoom

Members Present: Darian Johnson, Alyssa Olsen, Tessa Clements, Jessica Verbooman, Sara Farris, Keleigh Schwartz, jackie Smith, Mark Magee, Jesse Eastham, Dave Cundiff

AGENDA ITEM	DISCUSSION	DECISIONS, ACTIONS, ASSIGNMENTS
Review / Approve Meeting Minutes	Not reviewed	N/A
Announcements	Jackie Smith - Pacific County Health and Human Services She is hosting two virtual Naloxone training sessions and one virtual QPR (Question, Persuade, Refer) for the month of August. Dates, times and registration information is below Naloxone Training 8/13 August 13 th at 10:00 AM You can register HERE. You must attend the training in order to receive a Narcan kit. Naloxone Training 8/17 August 17 th at 2:00 PM	If you have any questions about the QPR or Naloxone trainings, email Jackie jsmith@co.pacific.wa.us

You can register **HERE**. You must attend the training in order to receive a Narcan kit.

Question, Persuade, Refer (QPR)

August 24th at 12:30 PM

You can register **HERE**.

QPR is a suicide prevention based training, QPR stands for Question, Persuade, and Refer 3 steps that could potentially save a life. A QPR training will teach you how to recognize warning signs of a potential suicidal crisis and how to question, persuade and refer someone in a crisis to help. (QPR is not intended to be a form of counseling or treatment. QPR is intended to offer hope through positive action.)

Denise Rowlett - Pacific County Teen Advocacy Coalition (TAC)

- The TAC August meeting is canceled. The next general meeting will be September 14th at 3:30 pm via Zoom.
- The next substance use prevention committee meeting is Thursday, August 13th at 12:30 pm via Zoom. The committee is currently finalizing the medication bag request form and drop box location rack card. The Sheriff's Office is getting new drop boxes installed today in Long Beach and tomorrow in South Bend. The existing box from the SO will be provided to South Bend Pharmacy for their lobby. The committee will be working on a bottle tagging project to reduce underage drinking.
- The 2nd Annual 5K Color Run & Walk has gone **VIRTUAL!** Register **HERE!** (The event flyer is attached.)

How does the Virtual 5K Color Run/Walk work?

1. Register for the 2020 Virtual 5K Color Run & Walk by August 15th.

Contact Denise if you have any questions

pacificcountvtac@gmail.com

- 2. Pick up your participant packet at the mailbox or during designated pick up times. Packets include an official event t-shirt, colored powder packets, sunglasses, race medal, and other items.
- 3. Complete your 5K between September 5th and September 20th. Have fun and be sure to take lots of pictures and videos!
- 4. Submit your race time along with photos/videos for a chance to win prizes!
- 5. Plan on seeing us in person in September 2021 for the return of our regular 5K Color Run & Walk event in South Bend, Washington!
- TAC is required to complete the annual coalition classification tool (CCT) for our Drug Free Communities grant funding. In order to report an accurate perspective, we're asking our partners to complete the CCT survey <u>here</u>. There are roughly 111 questions and there are no right or wrong answers! Only the community characteristics/assets section is required, but it would be most helpful if you could complete the entire survey. Your response is appreciated by August 10th.

Darian Johnson - Pacific County Health and Human Services

- She has some open spots to get unaccompanied homeless youth enrolled in the YHDP SSO project.
- The food allowance has been changed to two choices 1. shopping with Darian up to the monthly amount OR 2. The client's natural support receiving a gift card to the monthly amount.
- Elly Rosaire has gift cards to give to youth who are in need.
- Pacific County has received a new Eviction Rental Assistance Program from Commerce. The program will focus on preventing evictions by paying up to three months of past due, current, and future rent to landlords for eligible participants.

If you have a homeless youth or family needing services. Please contact Darian

djohnson@co.pacific.wa.us

	 Keleigh Schwartz & Mark Magee - Long Beach Rotary Rotary hosts a weekly COVID Response meeting on Tuesdays at 5:30pm to help identify and fill gaps between service providers during the pandemic. Their group provided gift cards to Family Resource Coordinator, Elly Rosaire, to provide to homeless youth. They may have funds available to provide gift cards to North County youth in need. Tessa Clements - Pacific County Health and Human Services Tessa is the new Behavioral Health Program Manager and Kelsey Staats has been hired as the new Therapeutic Courts Coordinator. Kelsey started on Monday 8/3. 	If anyone would like to attend their weekly meetings or know youth in need, please reach out to Keleigh to get the Zoom information webmaster@beachrotary.com
Resiliency Rockstar	 Pacific County Mask Makers On behalf of the Pacific County Mask Makers, Dr. Cundiff has accepted the Resiliency Rockstar award. He was accompanied by Keleigh Schwartz (FB Admin) and Sarah Farris (Mask Maker). With the help of Dr. Cundiff's distribution plan, the mask makers have been able to provide masks to hundreds of Pacific County community members. Sarah Farris is one of the group's top mask makers with over 600 masks made to date! 	If you would like to join the mask maker's efforts, please join their Facebook group at Pacific County Mask Makers Know someone who is a true Resiliency ROCKSTAR in our community? Nominate them today! To nominate a rockstar in our community, click HERE!

Opioid Prevention Campaign	 The 6 - week Opioid prevention social media campaign is on week #3 This week's post is about safe disposal 	To read our blog post for this week, follow this link https://road2resiliency.weebly.co m/safe-disposal.html
Monthly Reports - Big Brothers, Big Sisters	Molly is out until September 1st	For more information on becoming a Big in our community, contact Molly McManus at molly@swwabigs.org.
Meeting Adjourned	Time: 4:16pm	Thank you everyone!